
MITI% SCOUT
INDIAN BLIP( SELECTED AS PRIVATE LENDER 

The American Indian National Bank of
Washington, D.C. was selected as the
first private lender in the history of
Indian Affairs to make loans under the
Indian Finance Act of 1974. Commissioner
of Indian Affairs Morris Thompson and
Charles W. Swallow, Senior Vice-Presi-
dent, American National Bank, have
signed an agreement which establishes a
mutual arrangement and understanding for
the making of laons by private lenders
and the guaranteeing of loans by the
Bureau of Indian Affairs. Under the pro-
visions of the Indian Finance Act, up to
$200 million in loans made by private
lenders to Indians and tribes can be
guaranteed or insured for up to 90 per-
cent of the unpaid principal and inter-
est due. This Act also provides for in-
terest subsidies that will reduce inter-
est charges paid by. the borrowers.
Swallow, an Oglala Sioux, said that the
Act will have a tremendous impact on In-
dian country and should result in great-
ly improved economic conditions. The
Bank has been receiving loan requests
from numerous tribal groups and said it

is moving as rapidly as possible to pro-
vide the financial assistance required
by Indian peoples.#

INTERIOR SETTLES
MILLIONS ON PRIVATE TIMBER CO's 

The Bureau of Outdoor Recreation
(BOR), Department of the Interior, an-
nounced that final settlements between
the Federal Government and two privately

owned timber companies have been reached
for a sum of nearly $100 million for
16,900 acres that were "legislatively

taken" in establishing the Redwood Na-
tional Park, California. The timber com-

panies, Simpson of Seattle and Arcata of

California were also paid $23 million in

interest for the acerage taken 7 years
ago. AIPA calculated that the amount

settled on the timber companies is ap-

proximately $7,350 an acre including 7

years interest. According to the Indian

Claims Commission the largest settlement

on land claims made to Indian tribes was

last year's decision in July for approx-

imately 100 million acres of aboriginal

title to western Oklahoma, southeastern

Kansas, southeastern Colorado and west-

ern Texas. The Kiowa, Commanche, and

Apache Tribes were paid $2.85 an acre.

The tribes were also compensated for ap-

proximately 12 thousand acres of reserve

land for $5 an acre. The tribes lost

their contention that they held title to

an additional 39 million acres by an

1865 treaty. The total sum of

$35,060,000 for 100,012,000 acres to the

tribes has not been released yet because

a plan has not yet been approved to dis-

burse the funds. The funds were appro-

priated by Congress last December. Liti-

gation was begun in 1951 by the tribes,

the last year land and accounting claims

could be filed with the Tndian Claims

Commission.#

COYOTE CONTROL
INTENSIliED BY INTERIOR 

In a statement "clarifying" President

Ford's recent modification of Executive

Order 11643 allowing the use of sodium

cyanide in predator control, the Inter-

ior Department stated".. .its use will

not open the floodgates for large-scale

use of toxicants." Meanwhile the order

allows the use of the poison sodium cy-

anide to control coyotes on Federal

lands and programs.". ..the use of this

poison is only one part of the acceler-

ated effort requested by the President

to reduce coyote depredations of live-

stock in the Western States. The overall

emphasis of this program will still be

on the use of mechanical methods. It has

been shown that these techniques to be

employed include aerial hunting, steel

traps, den hunting, calling and shooting

...the coyote faces no danger whatsoever

of extinction in spite of man's efforts

to control its numbers," said Interior.

Responding to concern expressed by cer-

tain environmental groups over the Pres-

idential order, Lynn A. Greenwalt, Dir-

ector of Interior's U.S. Fish and Wild-

life Service said that the M-414 device

(a spring loaded.cyanide ejecting tube)

will be used only by employees trained

in its.use.#
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INDIANS WORRIED OVER INTERIOR DEPT. NOMINATION
WASHINGTON, D.C. --(AIPA)--There is

growing concern in the Indian community
about increased speculation that Inter-
ior Solicitor Kent Frizzell may be nom-
inated to the top job in that depart-
ment. Front runners are now, in addition
to Frizzell, Republican Governor Robert
D. Ray of Iowa and former Governor Tom
McCall of Oregon.

Such a move, many observers believe,
would put the Indian self-determination
policy in jeopardy.

Cited as evidence for this belief is:
the role of the Solicitor's Office on
the issue of tribal jurisdiction over
non-Indians; Frizzell's disbanding of
the Indian Civil Rights Task Force; and,
the influence of Louis Striegel, Special
Assistant to the Solicitor, on Frizzell.
Striegel, according to sources in the
Department, is a self-styled termina-
tionist who makes no secret of his be-
lief that Indian tribal affiliations and
tribal governments are "communistic."

Frizzell was brought to the Depart-
ment of the Interior from the Justice
Department by former Interior Secretary
Rogers C. B. Morton. While at Justice,
Frizzell was instrumental in bringing an
end to the 1973 Wounded Knee battle at
Pine Ridge, South Dakota.

Many Indian leaders credit Morton
with making possible some of the major
breakthroughs in Indian Affairs during
his four-year tenure as Secretary.

His track record included: the land-
mark pro-Indian treaty rights decision,
U.S. v. Washington; the return of juris-
diction to the Colville Tribe over cer-
tain lake shorelines; the favorable In-
dian decision in the Bryon Stevens tax
case; the return of land to the Ft. Mo-
have and Chemehuevi Tribes.

As Secretary, Marton was also a
strong supporter of and helped create
the policy of self-determination. Morton
was said to have felt strongly that
strengthening tribal government - in all
respects - was a cornerstone of Indian
self-determination.

Frizzell, on the other hand, was not
felt by many Indian leaders to have a
deep commitment to the policy of
strengthening Indian tribal gt rnment,
or to tribal government at all.

NOTICE OF A COMBINED CORRIDOR

AND HIGHWAY DESIGN PUBLIC REARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT a Combined

Corridor and Highway Design Public Hear-

ing will be held in the Courtroom of the

Daniels County Courthouse in Scobey,

Montana on Tuesday, October 7, 1975 at
the hour of 8:00 p.m., relating to the

proposed location and major design fea-

tures of a highway construction project

in Daniels County, beginning approxi-

mately one-half mile south of the Fort

Peck Indian Reservation Boundary on

Montana Highway No. 13, and extending

northerly 11.4 miles to the south cor-

porate limits of Scobey, Montana. This

project will be the reconstruction of

the existing highway with a slight a-

lignment change in the vicinity of the

Poplar River. The proposed work will

consist of right of way, grading, ag-
gregate surfacing, plant-mix, drainage

culverts as required, a new bridge over

the Poplar River, topsoiling, seeding,

signing, striping, and fencing.

A copy of the Agency Impact Determina-

tion report on environmental considera-

tions, along with maps, drawings, and

other pertinent information relating to

this project will be available for pub-

lic inspection and copying at the De-

partment of Highways offices in Wolf

Point and Helena, Montana. The tentative

schedule for right of way acquisition

and construction, as well as relocation

assistance programs, will be discussed.

INVITATION IS HEREBY EXTENDED TO ALL IN-

TERESTED PERSON in the subject matter of

this notice to attend said hearing, and

if they so desire, submit written briefs

or verbal arguments either for or a-

gainst the proposition. Written state-

ments will also be accepted for ten (10)

days following the hearing by the De-

partment of Highways in Helena, Montana.

Dated this 27th day of August 1975
Project: RF 266 (14)

H. J. ANDERSON
Director of Highways

Observers here began to note a curi-

ous aspect of Frizzell's work with In-
dians. So long as Morton strongly pushed
his Indian policies, Frizzell fell in
line. But the moment the Secretary's in-
terest lagged or he was diverted by
other responsibilities, Frizzell became
somewhat less than enthusiastic about
Indian Affairs.

Nowhere was this more apparent than
in the hotly disputed area of tribal

jurisdiction over non-Indians. The sov-
ereign right of tribes to civil and
criminal jurisdiction over non-Indians
within reservation boundaries is a cru-
cial issue in strengthening tribal gov-

ernment.
Morton indicated support of the con-

cept when he had withdrawn a 1970 Sol-
icitor's opinion which argued that laws
did not support such jurisdiction.

Reid Chambers, Frizzell's Associate
Solicitor for Indian Affairs, also sup-

ported the concept and was drafting a-

nother opinion which argued that the

laws supported tribal retention of this
power.

Frizzell was boxed in from above and
below.

Then in the summer and fall of 1974,
the jurisdictional issue began to gener-
ate political heat and the new opinion
fell by the wayside and has never been
issued.

After the withdrawal of the 1970

opinion, tribes began enacting ordi-
nances assuming jurisdiction over non-
Indians. The tribes operated on the pre-
mise that if there is no law on the
books against it, jurisdiction over non-
Indians must exist. Recent court deci-
sions had also confirmed this power in
the tribes.

The Department was deluged with pro-
tests from state and local authorities,
non-Indian groups and other individuals,
about these assertions of jurisdiction
by tribes. Political pressure on the De-
partment was particularly acute in the
states of South Dakota, Montana and

Washington.
In the fall of 1974, Marton was Bev-

erly castigated while on a field trip
to the Washington State area by state
officials, sportsmen, and the state
press for his vigorous support in the
Justice Department's prosecution of the

U.S. v. Washington Tndian fishing rights

ease.

ALCOHOL IS A DRUG

Alcohol is a drug. Dr. George Penn,

Staff Psychiatrist and member of the al-

coholism treatment staff of the

Menninger Foundation, says that few peo-

ple are aware that ethyl alcohol is a

sedative, hypnotic drug - an addictive

chemical. It is similar in its reaction

on the brain to barbiturates such as Do-

riden and Chloral Hydrate.

Everyone who drinks should understand

what happens to their bodies when they

take a drink. Dr. Penn points out to his

alcoholic patients that alcohol works as

a sedative for about two to tive hours,

relaxing the person and generally making

him "feel good". At the same time, how-

While Morton could hardly have been

unaware of the political heat he would

have to take for his stand on the fish-

ing question from non-Indians, close ob-

servers believe he was totally unpre-

pared for the blasts he received from

Indian representatives in that state.

The Indian complaints ranged from the

inadequacy of funds to carry out the

court's order in the fishing case, to

charges (unwarranted as far as Morton

was concerned) that the Department was

not carrying out its trust responsibil-

ity.
Damned by non-Indians for what he did

for Indians and damned by Indians for

not doing enough, Morton returned to

D.C. furious. He reportedly told as-

sociates that he did not want to hear a-

bout Indians for a while.
Nobody in Washington believed a fit

of Secretarial pique over a single inci-

dent would change what was generally re-

garded as Morton's earnest empathy for

Indians.
The Jurisdictional issue began to get

increasingly warmer, and, with Morton

spiritually absenting himself from In-

dian Affairs, Frizzell was left to take

the brunt of the white backlash.
It was then that observers began to

note a pronounced shift in the Solici-

tor's Office's willingness to produce a

new opinion on the issue of jurisdic-

tion. Associate Solicitor Chambers was

forced to admit to BIA officials that it

would be a long time--if ever--before he

would be able to get Frizzell's signa-

ture on the new opinion.
Chamber's cited political ramifica-

tions as an excuse for Frizzell's atti-

tude. Most Indian leaders, being savvy

politicians themselves, sympathized with

Frizzell's plight. They were willing to

forego the opinion so long as the De-

partment was no longer taking the posi-
tion that tribes did not have jurisdic-

tional power and would not attempt to

bring a halt to further assertions of

jurisdiction.
However, certain other incidents be-

gan to occur in late 1974 and early 1975
which led Indian leadership to believe

that there might be an even more onimous
notivation behind Frizzell's reluctance

to sign the new solicitor's opinion.

The first note was struck by Frizzell

and his Special Assistant Louis Striegal

when they forced the disbanding of the

Indian Civil Rights Task Force. The sec-

ond was the rising of Striegelism in the

Solicitor's Office and the Interior De-

partment generally.#

ever, an agitating effect is at work.

The agitation lasts from 10-12 hours.

As the sedative effect wears off, the

person becomes more and more restless.

He "needs" smother drink to calm him

down. The sedative effect of the second

drink will last another two to five

hours, but now another 10-12 hours of

agitation has been added. It's a no-win

game. The addiction process begins with

the first drink or the first pill.

Taken from Menninger Perspective,

Spring 1975, Vol. 6, No. 1
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